
 

 

 
 

22500 Salamo Road 
West Linn, Oregon 97068 

http://westlinnoregon.gov 
 

TRANSPORTATION  
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING  

SUMMARY NOTES 
Wednesday, October 25, 2023 

6:00 pm – West Linn City Hall – HYBRID 
 

Providing advice regarding: TSP, CIP transportation projects, TDM improvements, general transportation 
issues, and encouraging alternative transportation systems along with other duties as assigned by Council. 

 
 

Members Present: Rich Faith, Jeff Krug, Evan Garich, Karl Turner, Tom Royce  
Members Absent:  Greg DiLoreto, Thomas Reuss 
Staff Present: Erich – Public Works Director/City Engineer 
Public Present: Mary Baumgardner – City Council Rep, Beau Genot 
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions – Called to order by Rich 
 
2.  Review and approval of August 2023 Summary Notes 

Jeff moved to approve; Karl seconded. Minutes approved 

 
2. Public Comments  
 
4.   Business:  
 a) Metro Regional Transportation Project Update 

Staff has been asked to provide RTAC (Regional Toll Advisory Committee) a list of projects 
that will be impacted by tolling. 
 

 b) I-205 Tolling Update 
Council is considering doing a poll to reflect the residents view on tolling to counter ODOT’s 
survey.  Councilor Baumbgardner shared that ODOT’s pause on tolling ODOT has taken 
away the third lane on the widening project.   
 
c) Discussion: Joint Council Meeting: Roundabout Policy Recommendation 
(12/4/2023) 
Staff asked the TAB for feedback/availability to attend a Joint Council Meeting on 
12/4/2023 at 1PM to discuss a Roundabout Policy.  Staff will send out a survey for TAB 
availability.   

  
 d) Discussion: Alternative December meeting date & Annual Report to Council  

The TAB would like the Joint Work Session/Council meeting would be considered as the 
TAB’s December meeting. 



 

 

The Chair would work up the Annual Report to Council and send it to Staff for review. 
 
5.  General Capital Project Update 

Staff shared info about the Willamette Falls Drive improvement project in 
conjunction with Athey Creek Middle School.  The School District requested to start 
construction on the roundabout and work on it through the new year.  The 10th St 
and Salamo Rd. improvements are underway.  The upper area past Greene St will 
have a RRFP crosswalk to Barrington Dr.  Staff has created a GIS map showing the 
sidewalks in the City of West Linn for the TAB to review to revisit a previous 
conversation regarding sidewalks.        

 
6.  Board/Discussion/Announcements 

Meeting Availability: Rich requests that Board members communicate with Staff and 
copy the chair ahead of time when scheduling conflicts occur. 
 
The TAB would like to have a list of priorities they wish to accomplish during the 
next year, and request the topic be placed on the February agenda.   
 
Councilor Baumgardner has been appointed to the Locks Committee, and she can 
give updates at future meetings. 
 

7.  Adjournment – Meeting adjourned by Rich. 


